
 

 
 

FILE NO:  4970.00 

 

April 23, 2020 

 

Taylor Kirouac 

Environmental Affairs Coordinator 

Standard Aero Ltd. 

33 Allen Dyne Rd 

Winnipeg, MB, R3H 1A1 

 

Dear Taylor Kirouac: 

Re: Standard Aero Ltd. – Plant 3 - Notice of Alteration 

 

Thank you for the Notice of Alteration dated February 10, 2020 and additional information provided on 

March 26, 2020 in which you proposed the following alteration for the Plant 3 - Standard Aero operation 

at 33 Allen Dyne Road: 

 

1. Replacement of a smaller booth with a larger size with additional dust collection system. 

2. Installation of a new spray booth for robotic plasma spray with its own dust collection. 

 

Upon review of your alteration request, I have concluded that the environmental effects of the proposed 

alteration will be insignificant, and, therefore, in accordance with Section 14(2) of The Environment Act 

your alteration is approved as described in the February 10, 2020 Notice of Alteration.  

 

If you have any questions on this matter, please contact Mr. Eshetu Beshada at (204) 945-7023 or 

Eshetu.Beshada@gov.mb.ca 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Original signed by 

 

Shannon Kohler 

Director 

The Environment Act 

 

c: Yvonne Hawryliuk/ Nada Suresh: Environmental Compliance and Enforcement Branch 

 Eshetu Beshada: Environmental Approvals Branch  
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Environmental Stewardship Division 
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